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Keysville, VA: (3) great land parcels incl. 25ac on US-360, 84ac with pond 
offered in 4 tracts, & 68ac of pine w/ 3,350’ of road frontage. Details online. 
Details at  TRFAuctions.com | 434.847.7741 |  VAAF501

Multi-Parcel Land

AUCTION

25Ac   84Ac   68Ac25Ac   84Ac   68Ac

Wed, Dec.13, 12:30pm at the Vol. Fire 
Dept, 500 Osborne St, Keysville, VA

Commercial, Residential, Timber, Hunting

gohackworth.com · printsuffolk@gohackworth.com 
757.934.2113 · 1413 N Main St, Suffolk, VA 23434

Need yard signs? Send us print 
ready artwork or request a quote 

for design services today!

RONALD H. WILLIAMS, TREASURER, MGT (757) 514-4275

Dear Suffolk Taxpayers,
All real estate and personal property tax bills for the first half 
of Fiscal Year 2023-2024, due by Tuesday, December 5, 2023 
have been mailed. If you own real estate or personal property, 
and did not receive a tax bill, please contact my office to 
determine if you owe any tax. Virginia law requires that real 
estate and personal property taxes not paid by December 5 
incur a 10% annual penalty and 10% annual interest. Payments 
postmarked by December 5 or earlier will be accepted without 
penalty or interest. Failure to receive a tax bill does not relieve 
penalty or interest.
I am pleased to report to you that City Council adopted my 
recommendation to them to have the City permanently 
eliminate the convenience fee that citizens pay for electronic 
tax and fee payments. This means that there is no longer a 
convenience fee added to credit card, debit card, e-check, 
and PayPal/PayPal Credit payments made online, in the office, 
or over our automated system’s phone number.
To avoid having to come to City Hall or the North Suffolk 
Library, you can conveniently pay or contact my office via any 
of these methods:
  •  Mailing payments to: P.O. Box 1583, Suffolk, Virginia 

23439
  •  Paying via credit card, debit card, e-check, or PayPal/

PayPal Credit at www.suffolkvatax.us
  •  Calling 1-866-791-4845 to make your payment
  •  Inserting your check or money order payment into our 

secure payment drop boxes located outside of City Hall 
and the North Suffolk Library

  •  Emailing my office at citytreasurer@suffolkva.us or 
calling 757-514-4275 with your questions

Please know that it is an honor to serve you as City Treasurer, 
and if there is ever anything that my staff and I can do to serve 
you, please do not hesitate to contact us.

CITY OF SUFFOLK
Office of the Treasurer
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Your donations to the CHEER Fund help 
provide children with GIFTS on Christ-
mas morning. Every CHILD deserves to 
SMILE and be HAPPY for Christmas. 
Help make that a reality. Donate today. 

To donate to the Cheer Fund, 
send a check to 

P.O. Box 1220, Su� olk, VA 23439, 
or bring it to our o�  ce at 

157 N. Main St.

ent branches that can 
place wreaths based on 
their respective branch 
of service, however, she 
emphasized that anyone 
who wishes to lay wreaths 
on veterans’ graves can 
volunteer by Dec. 15. 
WAA is also taking dona-
tions for wreaths with a 
deadline of Nov. 28.

“Nov. 28 is the dead-
line for the wreaths to 
count for this year to be 
placed, so that they can 
do the scheduling and get 
them to us in time, but 
of course, we raise funds 
throughout the year and 
you can just simply go 
to wreathsacrossamerica.
org/VA0849P,” Hedrick 
said. “You can donate at 
that link on the Wreaths 
Across America site and 
that way it goes straight 
to our cemetery in Cedar 

Hill.”
Hedrick reflected on 

how the partnership came 
about.

“Well, [I] noticed that 
another local cemetery 
had a lot of veterans in 
that one and initially, we 
were participating with 
that cemetery, but then I 
noticed that there’s cem-
eteries around that are 
smaller, and that date back 
to the early 18th century,” 
she said. “I was looking 
at where these cemeteries 
were and I noticed that 
the one on Main Street 
had quite a few veter-
ans that were buried there 
and I was thinking that 
it would be great if we 
could honor those veter-
ans throughout all of the 
wars, from Revolution, 
Civil, Spanish-American, 
World War I and World 

War II, up to Vietnam 
and the current events, 
then [help] with laying 
wreaths on their graves 
since there’s over 700 in 
the Cedar Hill Cemetery.”

On coming together 
with Cedar Hill Cemetery 
for the process, Hedrick 
said that “it’s humbling 
and it’s awe inspiring.”

“ … These are people 
that have fought in our 
area or across overseas 
and they had a good con-
nection here at home, 
Suffolk, Virginia, and that 
their families are still here 
and that they’re buried 
here,” Hedrick said. “It’s 
just amazing that you can 
trace and can walk in the 
same steps as they have.”

Hedrick expressed what 
she hopes to see on the 
Wreath Day celebration.

“I hope that the young-

er generation learns about 
the history in our area. I 
also hope that the adults 
will come out and they 
will say a veteran’s name 
to honor them, so that 
they are never forgotten,” 
she said. “I would just 
like for them to be able to 
remember those veterans 
who did serve our coun-
try, and that we never for-
get their names.”

For more information, 
go to wreathsacrossa-
mer ica .o rg /VA0849P 
or facebook.com/
ConstantiaWAA.
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Continued from page 1

Cheer Fund: Donate today
Continued from page 1

Shooting: Arrested
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leaving her residence in 
Winter Springs, Florida, 
on Nov. 11 and was found 
a week later after deputies 
responded to Your Storage 
in Apopka, Florida, and 
while on-scene “smelled 
the distinct odor of human 
decomposition emanat-
ing” from the storage 
unit. When the unit was 
opened, deputies found 
Rucker dead with a dis-
pensed shell casing in her 
hair. Documents provided 
to deputies by the facility 
indicated Hill had leased 
the unit.

On Nov. 12, Rucker and 

Hill were seen on video 
entering the storage facil-
ity. However, according 
to the arrest warrant, Hill 
left the facility without 
Rucker. Hill told fami-
ly members he dropped 
Rucker off in Winter 
Springs. However, the 
warrant says that was dis-
proven by his cell phone 
data and Rucker not being 
seen leaving the storage 
facility with Hill.

On Nov. 12, the warrant 
also alleges Hill “attempt-
ed to kill the female he 
had an extramarital affair 
with.”

“The fired cartridge cas-
ings linked to the firearm 
Hill used in the attempt-
ed murder case matched 
the fired cartridge cas-
ings found near Shakeria 
Rucker’s body,” the war-
rant reads.

Hill, who was in an 
Orange County jail on 
unrelated charges for 
shooting at his girlfriend, 
reportedly invoked his 
rights and did not cooper-
ate with authorities.

In 1992, Hill confronted 
Everett, who he believed 
stole his vehicle with his 
infant daughter inside. 

Hill believed Everett 
tossed the infant in a ditch 
and confronted Everett 
at his home on Chisolm 
Lane, where, according 
to court documents, Hill 
shot Everett after the two 
engaged in an argument.

According to records, 
Hill was released in 2015 
and moved to Orlando in 
2016.

Rucker leaves behind 
four children, ages 7, 9, 
16 and 18. Rucker’s sister 
has started a GoFundMe 
account for her kids, 
which has raised over 
$30,000 as of Thursday.

to a press release from 
the Suffolk Police 
Department, on Nov.23, 
2023, at approximately 
9:43 a.m., 911 received 
a call in regards to a 
person shot in the 200 
block of North Broad 
Street. 

The victim, a 17-year-
old male was treated on 

scene by Suffolk Fire 
and Rescue, and then 
transported to a local 
hospital with non-life 
threatening injuries.

The investigation 
remains ongoing at this 
time, and there is no fur-
ther information avail-
able for release.  

the Cheer Fund commit-
tee hopes to see that trend 
continue as December 
approaches.

With all that said, this 
year’s goal is $60,000, so 
there is quite a ways to go. 

There are many stories 
of how the fund has helped 
those throughout the years, 

and those stories will like-
ly continue. However, the 
fund still needs donations 
to reach its goal. 

Anyone interested in 
donating to the Cheer Fund 
can do so by bringing a 
check to the Suffolk News-
Herald office at 157 N. 
Main St. or sending your 

check to;

Suffolk Cheer Fund
c/o Margie Wiley
P.O. Box 1411
Suffolk, VA 23439
You may also stop by 

Ferguson Rawls & Raines, 
332 W. Constance Road, 
Suffolk, VA 23434. Please 

call 757-539-2400 before 
bringing your check, or on 
the Cheer Fund’s website, 
www.suffolkcheerfund.
org. With permission, a 
photo can be taken as you 
are presenting your dona-
tion.


